Minutes of the Great Smoky Mountain Chapter (GSMC) Meeting

Aug. 15, 2001


Program


GSMC members and guests met at Commerce Park Building 1099 (N29 Conference Room) for an 11:30 presentation by Roderick Ott, Office of Scientific & Technical Information (OSTI). Mr. Ott demonstrated a new Web-based application for the Energy-Related Laboratory Equipment (ERLE) Program, which was established by DOE to grant available used equipment to institutions of higher education for energy-related research.

Business Meeting

· Attendance: 14 members (28% of GSMC) and 4 guests (including the speaker).

(
GSMC President Anna Martin opened the meeting by thanking the speaker and recognizing guests Julia Daniel (OSTI), Robin Bishop (Temp Systems) and Dawne Umstead (Critique, Inc.). Anna also announced that Deborah Jenkins (Department of Army, Directorate of Contracting) has joined the Chapter.
 

· Secretary’s Report: Anna asked for additions or corrections to the July 2001 minutes posted on the GSMC Web site. As none were offered, the minutes were approved as posted.


· Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s report was distributed and filed for audit.


Old Business

· No reports were presented from standing committees.

New Business

· David Mikeska reminded members of the Sept. 19 meeting at which Christina Hutto (CPPA, Eastern Region Director of Membership) will speak on “Benefits of the NPMA.” He stated that the November program has not yet been finalized but that he hopes to enlist a speaker from TVA. 

· Judy Rosenberg announced Debbie Hudak as the winner of the August newsletter Word Search and presented Debbie with a certificate and prize.

· Anna closed the meeting by

· encouraging members to volunteer to call someone from the prospective member list that will be circulated prior to the September meeting,


· reminding that any member who misses three consecutive Chapter meetings loses his or her status as a “member in good standing,”


· encouraging members to begin thinking about running for office, and


· reminding members of the upcoming deadlines for NPMA certification training.


· The meeting adjourned at 12:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Rosenberg, GSMC Secretary
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